NCPA MONTHLY MEETING




January 11, 2018

Agenda:

1. Announcements.

2. Self introductions 

3. Panel Discussion: Belonging to a Critique Group

Present: Azevedo, Barrera,  Darrow, Grainger, Kando, Moy, Rogers, Thornton.

1. Announcements:  President Sharon made the following announcements:

· The deadline for submissions to the Book Award Competition is February 15. We have received 18 applications so far. Any book published or re-published in 2017 qualifies.

· There is a great new website called www.OneLook.com. It(s a dictionary search. It shows many phrases and words which relate to what you are looking up.  

· A hand-out was passed out summarizing the business which the board just conducted prior to the general meeting.

· Sharon also mentioned that there are dozens of craft fairs, art shows, farmer(s markets and other events in the region, where  NCPA hopes to have a presence in the near future (See www.craftmasternews.com), and she urged members to participate.

· Do you want to become a guest speaker on radio, and promote your writing? Sharon and Amy Rogers mentioned several sites where you can do this, for example http://www.radioguestlist.com/radio‑talk‑show‑guests.html .... 

· Norma Jean read off the list of prospective NCPA guest speakers in coming months.

2. Introductions:. As the turn-out was small, each attendee had plenty of time to do justice to the writing and publishing which they endeavor to accomplish. 

3. Panel Discussion of Critique Groups: Panelists: Sharon Darrow, Amy Rogers and Norma Jean Thornton:

Sharon Darrow began by saying that every writer should consider belonging to a critique group, even if at first this may feel threatening. She herself at first didn(t want to do it, but she now realizes that she was wrong. She now realizes that belonging to such a group has helped her tremendously. Some groups meet once a week, but more typically once or twice a month. Sharon  started out with a group with Norma Jean Thornton, and then  with Gini Grossenbacher (by invitation only). They meet for 4 hours each time, broken down into  groups of 3 or 4 people. They submit 30 pages of material for critique, one week in advance. Each member of the group gets critiqued. This process teaches you to become a much better writer. The only drawback, Sharon said (with a laugh) is that this ruins your casual reading, as you become a critic of everything you read.

Amy Rogers is with a critique groups that(s existed for 25 years. She joined it 6 years ago. They meet twice a month over dinner. They also turn in 30 pages of material to critique. Every member reads everything that is submitted. Typically a group will have about 12 members, reviewing 2 writers. The primary critique follows the (sandwich rule:( You start out saying some nice things, then you critique, and then you conclude with some nice things.  During the critique, the author remains silent.  Amy finds the critique group experience (mindblowingly( helpful. Criticism can sometimes be destructive, but rarely in the context of such critique groups. Writers should not argue with the readers/critics.

Norma Jean Thornton said that she was at the other end of the spectrum - less sophisticated, more about the basics. She belongs to two critique groups. At the same time, the famous Frances Kakugawa always comes to Norma Jean for critique of her writing, before submitting it to the publisher. 

Norma regaled us with a number of anecdotes. How she wrote about her hunting trips in South Africa and in Spain, getting stuck with a herd of cows, and how she benefitted from the critique provided by other writers. Someone pointed out to her that a story of hers lacked a proper ending. Her response  was that the end was when her husband died. She, in turn, had to tell another writer that his extremely detailed description of a prison was extremely boring.

She now belongs to several critique groups, and she is also a moderator.  She noted that it is important to select the right critique group.  Avoid a group that only  says mean things, or a critic who repeats the same critique about everything. That shows that he has ax to grind. Also, an author can be kicked out of a group. Having too thin of a skin can be a problem. And make sure you are with a group that is appropriate to your genre - a group that knows what you are writing about. 

Sharon noted that many critique groups are genre specific. To find the right critique group, go to Google, or the California Writers Club, or Meetup.

The panel presentations were followed by a good discussion, with people sharing and comparing some of their experiences.  Even though some of these experiences were not pleasant, it was agreed that critique groups are extremely important and that they help you tremendously in becoming a better writer. Just relying on editors to iron out the kinks is not enough, plus it is a lot more expensive.
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